
Dear Parent/Carer 

 
In response to Northumberland County Council Local Authority letter we have 

decided to do the following: 

1)    Purple, Green and Blue classes will form a bubble 

2)   Orange, Yellow and Pink classes will be a bubble 

3)   Red class will remain as an individual bubble. 

We will stagger playtimes and lunchtimes to keep bubble 1 and bubble 2 separate 
during the school day. Bubble 1 will start school at 8.50 – please be prompt as 
classroom doors close at 8.55. Bubble 2 will start school at 9.00 – please be prompt 

as classroom doors close at 9.05. Children will not access the school, when late, 
through the main entrance for safety reasons. School will end at 2.50 for Bubble 1 
and 3.00 for Bubble 2. Red class will begin and end as they currently do: 8.45 to 

11.45. 

Bubble will access the hall for lunch but at different times after the hall and tables/ 
chairs have been cleaned. Bubble 1 11.30 – 12.00 and Bubble 2 12.05 – 12.35; we 
will also stagger playtimes to avoid mixing. 

Unless you are exempt WE REQUIRE ADULTS TO WEAR FACE COVERINGS WHILE 

ON THE SCHOOL SITE AND WHEN TALKING TO STAFF. This is to protect staff – if we 
are ill and we cannot source supply staff we will be forced to close the bubble and 
resort to online learning – we do not want this to happen. 

After school sports clubs will be suspended until further notice in line with guidance. 

More details will follow when school has had time to read updated guidance and 
make a plan. 

We thank you in advance for your understanding. 

Seaton Delaval Staff 

 


